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Good afternoon friends,

We are very pleased to welcome you all to this press conference. As is our custom, we strive at 
every COP to address/update you on some of the issues that may have been resolved or we still 
believe needed to be addressed in a way that is  compatible with our worldview as Indigenous 
peoples from Africa. There is much that we as Indigenous peoples would like to share with you on 
this occasion, and we look forward to interacting and engaging with you on some of the issues that 
we shall be raising in this press conference.

At the outset, we must commend the government of India, our host for the hospitality that had been  
extended to us. It has really demonstrated that India is indeed incredible to quote the iconic CNN 
advert, Incredible India.

We wish to report that we have followed discussions in the COP this preceding week and have also 
made interventions on some of the issues.

However, we still have serious concerns about discussions relating to Article 8(j) particularly on 
repatriation of traditional knowledge (TK).

We reiterate our position to the parties that no continued use of repatriated traditional knowledge 
should  be  allowed  without  the  prior  informed  consent  (PIC)  of  the  holders  of  the  traditional 
knowledge and under mutually agreed terms (MAT).

To this end, we call for the development of robust repatriation mechanisms that can be implemented 
locally and expeditiously.

Given our regional diversity and complexity that presents the need to recognize local communities, 
we call for parties to recommend to the United Nations General Assembly to consider declaring 13 
July, the International Day for Local Communities. We request African governments to support the 
call  for  the  removal  of  brackets  on  UNEP/CBD/COP/11/WG.1/CRP.8,  paragraph  21  under 
participatory mechanisms for indigenous and local communities in the work of the Convention.

We condemn the attempt by some parties to retain brackets concerning interpretation of repatriation 
in the light of CBD Articles 8(j) and 17(2) (exchange of information, including TK). We welcome 
and support the position of African group on the issue.

On the issue of resource mobilization, we support the call for the separation of the voluntary fund 
from the core budget of the CBD Secretariat. Whilst we appreciate the difficult financial climates 
that we currently operate in, we urge parties to scale up mobilization of resources to the CBD. We 
also appeal to donor countries to follow through with their Official Development Assistance (ODA) 
targets to developing countries to enable them meet with their national plans on biodiversity.

We urge governments to provide a sustainable time frame for doing a periodic assessment of the 
Aichi Biodiversity targets and the UN Decade on Biodiversity declared for 2011- 2020.



Considering the importance of the Nagoya Protocol to all of us, we call on governments particularly 
African governments as a matter of urgency to expedite action on the ratification of the Nagoya 
Protocol to enable it enter into force as soon as possible. It is also our considered view that when the 
Nagoya Protocol enters into force, the MOP of the Bio-safety Protocol and the MOP of the Nagoya 
Protocol can be held back to back prior to the meeting of the COP. This way, it would be more cost 
effective than holding the MOPs separately.

Finally, we restate our resolve to remain committed to the conservation of the earth’s biodiversity 
because it is our life.

We are now at your disposal for questions.

Thank you.
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